Town of Corinth Board of Selectmen P.O. Box 461 Corinth, VT 05039

## Unapproved Minutes of the Financial Meeting June 7, 2016

Attending for the Board: Chris Groschner, Chairman; Hal Drury, Steve Long. Others Attending: Susan Fortunati, Treasurer; Suzanne Hansen, Financial Assistant to the Board; Greg Thurston, Building Manager.

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m.

Greg Thurston presented three bids to complete the electrical work for installation of the new septic system. Groschner moved to accept the lowest bid, from Shannon Young, for \$855. Drury seconded. Approved unanimously.

## Orders for Payment

The Board reviewed outstanding bills and signed orders for payment.

## Journal Entries

The Board reviewed and approved the Journal Entries for the month of May.

## Other Business

Groschner signed the registration form for the 2012 International.

Administrative Officer's hourly rate was established at \$15.

The Board reviewed an offer from a property owner to donate a 22-acre parcel of land on Chelsea Road to the town. The Board made plans to visit the property and discuss it at the next meeting.

Long moved to adjourn. Drury seconded.

The meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.